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June 24, 2019 
 
Adam W. Holstun 
GVNW Consulting, Inc. 
2270 La Montana Way #100 
Colorado Springs, CO 80918 
 
Re:  Beehive Telephone Company, Inc.’s Proposed Tariff Revisions; Docket No. 19-051-T01 
 
Dear Mr. Holstun, 
 
 The Utah Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed Beehive Telephone Company, 
Inc.’s (“Beehive”) proposed revisions to Sheet Nos. 3, 4, 5, and 6 of its Concurrences Access 
Services, Beehive Telephone Company, Inc., P.S.C. Utah No. 2 Tariff (“Tariff”), filed on June 
10, 2019, and amended on June 11, 2019. Beehive proposes to modify the intrastate access rates 
to be consistent with the requirements in FCC Part 51 Rules 51.907 through 919. Beehive 
initially requested an effective date of July 11, 2019, but amended that to July 2, 2019, in its June 
11, 2019 filing to be consistent with FCC rules. The PSC also reviewed the comments of the 
Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed on June 13, 2019. The DPU supports Beehive’s proposed 
modifications and recommends the PSC approve the revised tariff.  
 

 Based on the DPU’s comments and recommendation, the PSC approves Beehive’s 
proposed revision to its Tariff as filed, with an effective date of July 2, 2019. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#308883 


